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June 24, 2019

The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski: 

As required in the adopted 2019-2020 King County Biennial Budget, Ordinance 18835, Section 95, Proviso P1, this letter transmits the outcomes report for the Communities of Opportunity original place-based sites, which are Rainier Valley, White Center and SeaTac/Tukwila requested by the Metropolitan King County Council and a motion approving the report. 

In alignment with the proviso, the report covers three areas:

A. Services provided through Communities of Opportunity King County service agreements by each of the three original place-based sites and their partners in 2018:  Communities of Opportunity (COO) had 10 service agreements with nonprofit organizations in the original place-based sites in 2018. Site partners in Rainier Valley, White Center and SeaTac/Tukwila engaged 2,305 people through 140 capacity-building events (courses, workshops, trainings, and seminars) and 14,990 people in 187 community events (volunteering, community organizing, celebrations, mentoring) as part of their COO work in housing, economic opportunity, health, and community connections. 

B. A summary of priority strategies developed by the place-based sites for 2018 and outcomes achieved in 2018 towards those priority strategies:  This report provides a summary of the priority strategies and outcomes developed in the three original place-based partnerships. In the first phase of the initiative, the three sites developed the foundation needed for cross-sector, community-led partnerships to drive and sustain collaborative work toward a collective vision. 

C. A summary of any developed performance measures for the place-based communities: COO partnered with a multidisciplinary evaluation team, BDS Planning & Urban Design, composed of national and local experts to work closely with community partners to conduct the baseline evaluation. The baseline evaluation included data on five key performance measures: participation in capacity building events, community events, leadership development, strengthening of organizational relationships, and development of new organizational relationships. This outcomes report provides summary data on the five performance measures, additional grantee-specific performance measures, and COO performance monitoring processes.

I appreciate the Council’s support of Communities of Opportunity and other efforts that are seeking to advance community-based efforts to increase racial, social, economic, and health equity in King County. The actions and outcomes in this report align with the goals of King County’s Strategic Plan for health and human services, economic vitality, and accessible affordable housing. As highlighted by this report, in 2018, the original place-based partnerships are advancing community health and well-being, providing opportunities for people in low-wage jobs to move up career ladders, and advancing innovative partnerships to expand the supply and funding of affordable housing.

The estimated cost for preparing this report is $19,618.00

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Andrea Akita, Director, Communities of Opportunity at 206-477-4203.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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